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NOTICE TO ALL  

HEALTH INSURANCE COMPANIES, HEALTH CARE CENTERS, HOSPITAL 
SERVICE CORPORATIONS, AND MEDICAL SERVICE CORPORATIONS  

THAT DELIVER OR ISSUE INDIVIDUAL OR GROUP HEALTH INSURANCE 
POLICIES IN CONNECTICUT 

 
CONCERNING  

 
PUBLIC ACT 22-47, SECTIONS 71 TO 73, INCLUSIVE 

 
Sections 71-73, inclusive, of Public Act 22-47, An Act Concerning Children’s Mental Health, 
made amendments to sections of the Insurance Statutes (specifically, Conn. Gen. Stat. §§ 38a-
591d, 38a-591e, and 38a-591f).  The amendments, which become effective on January 1, 2023, 
require certain information on adverse determination notices to be prominently displayed on the 
notice’s first page or cover sheet and that such language be approved by the Office of the 
Healthcare Advocate (OHA). 
 
The Connecticut Insurance Department wishes to advise all health insurance companies, health 
care centers, hospital service corporations, and medical service corporations, that OHA, 
consistent with Public Act 22-47, has published on its website such approved language which 
can be accessed using the following link: 
 
https://portal.ct.gov/OHA/Resources/Adverse-Determination-Notices 
 
In accordance with Public Act 22-47, such language must appear on adverse determination 
notices beginning January 1, 2023.  Please note that should OHA make any amendments to such 
approved language it will do so on its website at the same link identified above. 
 
Should you have any questions please contact: 
 

The Insurance Department Life and Health Division at: cid.lh@ct.gov 
or 
The Office of Healthcare Advocate at: Healthcare.Advocate@ct.gov 
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